
#22, February 20, 1997 
ITEM: A) Dual Hawk Tandem, Use of Unapproved Components B) Dual Hawk Tandem Service Life 
STATUS: Mandatory compliance. 
IDENTIFICATION: Dual Hawk Tandem Systems; PN 103000 through 103005 (Dwg No. 1151 & 68E10001). 
BACKGROUND: A) Strong Enterprises has determined that Dual Hawk Tandem Systems with 
components not approved by Strong Enterprises present a hazard that is not acceptable for tandem 
jumping. B) The rapid improvements of the Dual Hawk Tandem System have shown considerable safety 
enhancements. It is also evident that most systems older than eight years have considerable wear and 
deterioration with loss of performance and could pose a threat to the users. 
SERVICE BULLETIN: A) Only components approved by Strong Enterprises may be used on the Dual Hawk 
Tandem System for tandem jumping. B) All Dual Hawk Tandem Systems shall have a service life of eight 
years from date of manufacture or be returned to Strong Enterprises for reinspection and 
recertification. It may then be placed back into service for five years. This service bulletin does not 
change the requirements for periodic inspections and maintenance as outlined in the FAA Exemption or 
manufacturers instructions. 
DISTRIBUTION: All Dual Hawk Tandem System owners, national aero clubs, PIA, USPA, Skydiving, 
Parachutist. 
BULLETIN 22 EXPLANATION: Strong Enterprises has taken a proactive step to ensure public safety and 
the safety of our certified tandem instructors by issuing Service Bulletin 22 on 20 February 1997 
(attached). The purpose of Bulletin 22 is to assure that Dual Hawk Systems more than 8 years old are still 
safe to use, and components that Strong Enterprises has not tested or approved as being compatible are 
not being used in these systems. Dual Hawk Tandem Systems that are not in compliance with Bulletin 22 
are considered by Strong Enterprises to be un-airworthy. Therefore, the TSO on that system is void and 
any tandem jumps made on these systems are made in violation of FAR 105.43 (a). Any Strong 
Enterprises certified tandem instructor who enters into an aircraft with the intention of making a 
tandem jump, and the Dual Hawk System he intends using on that jump is not in compliance with Strong 
Enterprises Bulletin 22, has automatically voided his Strong Enterprises tandem instructor certification 
and that jump will be made in violation of FAR 105.43 (a) and Strong Enterprises' tandem exemption. 
The appropriate FAA FSDO offices will be notified of the serial number, location, and owner of all Dual 
Hawk Tandem Systems that are not in compliance with Bulletin 22. In consideration of the liability 
exposure of USPA, a copy of notices related to Bulletin 22 will be forwarded to USPA. Compliance with 
Bulletin 22 is quite simple: 1. Use only manufacturer approved components in your Dual Hawk system. 
2. If a Dual Hawk system is more than 8 years old, return it to Strong Enterprises for inspection, 
refurbishing if needed, and recertification as airworthy. Recertified components are marked: 1. 
Hrn/con.: Labels sewn on the horizontal back strap of the passenger hrn., inside the main container, and 
on the front left reserve riser. 2. The main and reserve canopies: A label sewn onto the tail seam. Bill 
Morrissey Tandem Program Director. 


